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Information

for County Councillors

	From:
	Alyn Jones, 
Director of Economic and Community Infrastructure Operations
Andy Coupe, 
Strategic Manager – Infrastructure Programmes Group


	Date: 
	30 August 2019


	To: 
	All County Councillors 


M5 Junction 25 improvement scheme – Toneway works
The M5 Junction 25 improvement scheme is now well underway and making good progress. 

You may be aware that our contractor Alun Griffiths is currently widening the A358 Toneway with a lane closure in place heading away from Taunton towards Junction 25 (as shown in the plan on p2 of this briefing note).

This has been in place for several weeks and journey times have improved, thanks in part to further measures we have taken. These include adding a yellow box on the Hankridge Roundabout to free up the gyratory and enhanced signage to improve traffic flow by encouraging drivers to use the correct lanes.

Although there will be no change to this set-up next week, we are anticipating increased traffic volumes due to the schools going back which may in turn cause additional delays in this already busy area. 
We will continue to monitor journey times and keep the public up to date with any delays, particularly during the first couple of weeks.

We continue to work with retailers at Hankridge to help them mitigate any delays.

We encourage Members to plan their journeys carefully next week using 
the @TravelSomerset Twitter account and www.travelsomerset.co.uk website. 

Members are also encouraged to sign up for Alun Griffiths newsletters via the www.travelsomerset.co.uk/J25 webpage.
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	For more information please contact: 
	Name: Andy Coupe
Tel: 01823 355145
Email: ajcoupe@somerset.gov.uk 
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